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OLYMPIC VALLEY 
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Fire Hydrant H02 Emergency Replacement 
 
DATE:  August 29, 2023 
 
TO: District Board Members 
 
FROM: Dave Hunt, District Engineer 
 
SUBJECT: Fire Hydrant H02 Emergency Replacement – Construction Contract with Longo, 

Inc. 
 
BACKGROUND:  District fire hydrant H02, located on Chamonix Place just north of the Olympic 

Village Inn, failed in 2022 and is inoperable.  Operations staff have been 
unsuccessful in trying to repair the fire hydrant, so installing a new fire hydrant is 
necessary.  A new fire hydrant was ordered in early 2022, but it was not 
delivered until late 2022 and the District could not find a contractor to replace 
the hydrant before the winter season.  The fire hydrant and lateral are 
approximately 10’ deep, making the replacement very complex.   

   
DISCUSSION: Staff reached out to a few local contractors and only Longo, Inc. provided a 

budgetary quote and will be able to perform the work in a timely manner.  Longo 
has successfully completed several projects for the District over the years and 
has the technical expertise and staff to complete this fire hydrant replacement. 

 
 Longo, Inc. provided a quote for $19,360 to provide excavation, shoring, 

installing, backfill, compaction, and pavement patching.  The work is expected to 
be complete in early September. 
 

ALTERNATIVES: 1. Approve the quote from Longo, Inc. for installation of the new fire 
hydrant in the amount of $19,360.00 and authorize the General Manager to 
execute the contract.   

 
2. Do not approve the quote from Longo, Inc. 

 
FISCAL/RESOURCE IMPACTS:  The project will be funded from the Water FARF, which includes a 

$25,000 budget for FY2023-2024.  
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RECOMMENDATION:  Staff recommends the Board approve the quote from Longo, Inc. for 
installation of the new fire hydrant in the amount of $19,360.00 and authorize 
the General Manager to execute the contract. 

 
ATTACHMENTS: OVI Fire Hydrant Replacement Quote – Longo, Inc. (August 22, 2023) 

 
DATE PREPARED:  August 21, 2023 
 

  




